Greater Orlando Hunter Jumper Association (GOHJA)
Meeting Minutes

September 12, 2016
	Present:


	Wendy Trocano, Donna Pierce, Erin Hunt, Maggie LeClair, Karin Zielinski, Laura Gurtis, Kendra Harnch, Linda Harnch, Dalton Harnch and Michelle Durocher

	Location:
	UCF 7:32pm – 8:56pm

	
	


*Meeting was called to order at 7:32pm by Wendy Trocano.
May minutes were approved as written. 
Treasurer
· Current balance $12,031.65

· Checks not cleared $3,589.00

· Revenue/Sponsorships from Casino Night $2,750.00

· Total available funds $11,192.65

· Horse Show Proceeds $254.20

· Bowling Night

· Revenue $1,374.61

· Expenses $826.45

· Total Proceeds $548.16

· Benefit Show Proceeds $12,864.49

· Casino Night took a loss of $1,804.56

· Banquet Expenses

· $384.77 Dover saddle pad prizes
· $1,000 deposit for hotel

· $2,695.40 for ribbons to be paid by week end

Steward
May 2016 – Over the Hill – Steward Report Read – Beth Schaefer Stewarding

· 98 Entries 2 Scratches
· Total check to GOHJA $634.39
· 10% to GOHJA $691.20
· Membership paid on entry $380

· Late payment of Benefit Show entry # 593 paid to OTH $163.19

· Prepay credit of $600
· 7 Senior
4 Junior
1 Family
0 Organization
1 Professional

June 2016 – Wendover Place – Steward Report Read – Beth Schaefer Stewarding

· 84 Entries 1 Scratch

· Total check to GOHJA $15

· 10% of entries $585

· Membership paid on entry $30

· Prepay credit of $600

· 1 Senior
0 Junior
0 Family
0 Organization
0 Professional

August 2016 – Over the Hill – Steward Report Read – Kathleen Black Stewarding

· 89 Entries 3 Scratches

· Total check to GOHJA $254.20

· 10% to GOHJA $574.20

· Membership paid on entry $280

· Prepay credit of $600

· 3 Senior
6 Junior
1 Family
0 Organization
0 Professional

Motion to approve Steward Reports by Laura Gurtis, 2nd by Michelle Durocher.

Membership

· 255 members in all

· 135 Junior

· 69 Amateur

· 33 Professional

· 18 Supporting

· Erin Hunt provided breakdown of memberships comparing 2015 to 2016
Horse Show

· Erin Hunt to get a list of barns to Laura Gurtis
· PA system at park continues to be an issue

· Recommended to send a letter to the Mayor for possible resolution

· Megaphones to be on hand for future issues

· Ambulance/EMT cost is going up from $75 to $121 per hour effective October 1. Roundtable discussion about eliminating the ambulance and only having EMT with equipment outlined in rule 1.11 on page 23 of rule book. 

· Will the elimination of the ambulance lower our standards? Majority of board feel it does not, A shows and other school shows do not have ambulance present, only EMT

· Consult with lawyer regarding liability

· Possible letter to membership to advise of change and effective date

· Suggestions to survey membership to see if they want to absorb increase cost on show bill – majority of board said no survey, thought is membership will say yes but when show bill comes they will complain

· New judge needs voted on for October show, email to be sent for vote

· Provide updates to judge, staff etc to Laura to prepare lists for new year

· Round table regarding November finals and possibility of moving more to Friday night to free up Saturday. Ie M&S, Pony or Open finals, Baby Green, Walk Trot, etc

Special Awards

(Report given by Laura Gurtis on behalf of Jenelle Branom)

· Committee has been selected
· Nominating is open, only 2 received

Vice President

(Report given by Laura Gurtis on behalf of Jacque Gellein)

· Corresponding with park regarding PA issues

· Working on renewal of name with State of Florida

· Slate email to come soon for nominees for board 

Banquet
(Report given by Wendy Trocano on behalf of Jovanna Nelson)
· To be held at Caribe Royale
· Registration is open, email to go out soon

· Committee meeting to be held next week

· Looking for leads for sponsors, donations, etc

Old Business

Medals were ordered and received

New Business

· Kelly Chesser recommended looking into the Thoroughbred Incentive Program (TIP). Michelle Durocher to research and provide more information via email to board.
· Michelle Durocher to write letter to trainer of the rider that rode in Jumpers and Cross Rails.
· Board received email from Children’s Miracle Trail Ride looking for donations. GOHJA is unable to make a donation at this time but will put in newsletter to membership for possible donations.

· Over the Hill Farm is requesting to transfer shows to Wendover Place. Tabled for email vote. 
*Meeting adjourned at 8:56pm
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